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Summary:-

This report relates to a breach of advertisement consent for the erection of signage at Village Nighclub, Lonsdale Street, Carlisle

Recommendation:-

That Members authorise Officers to initiate enforcement action to ensure the removal of the unauthorised signage.

A Eales

Head Of Planning Services

Contact Officer:
Richard Maunsell
Ext:
 7174

Introduction

This matter relates to numbers 12 – 22 Lonsdale Street, Carlisle.  The building is currently occupied by the Village Nighclub, Lonsdale Street, Carlisle.

Advertisement consent was submitted on 25 February 2004 for the erection of a new fascia signage, projecting sign and illumination of the building, under application reference 2004/0231.

The application formed part of an overall refurbishment programme of the building by the present owner.  As associated application for the installation of a new ground floor frontage is still awaiting determination following the receipt of technical information.

The advertisement application was advertised in the usual manner and objections were received from the Conservation Area Advisory Committee.  These comments, coupled with the concerns of Officers, were forwarded to the applicant’s agent with a view to revising the application to include more appropriate signage.

Revised drawings were not received but during the course of the application, signage was erected onto the building.  However, this signage also differed from that which formed part of the advertisement application but did not include the changes sought.

The advertisement application is the subject of a separate report found elsewhere in this schedule and is recommended for refusal for the following reason:

“The building is located adjacent to two designated conservation areas and is within the city centre shopping area.  In this location, due to the proposed height of the internally illuminated projecting sign, it would have an overbearing effect on the character of the existing environment.  The scale, height, design and proposed materials of the sign within the city centre location would be result in an inappropriate and incongruous feature that would be detrimental to the character of the area.  The sign would be highly and its presence would be detrimental to the visual amenities of the streetscene generally contrary to the objectives of Policy 25 (Quality of Development) of the Cumbria and Lake District Joint Structure Plan and Policy E47 (Advertisements) of the Carlisle District Local Plan and to the advice contained in the City Council's Supplementary Planning Guidance "Shopfronts Design Guide".”

Present Position

The signage that is currently displayed on the building does not benefit from advertisement consent and the details differ from those details that form part of the current application, submitted under application reference 04/0231.  In their present form, the advertisements are unacceptable and the photographs reproduced following this report illustrate this issue.  Furthermore no application for retrospective consent appears to be forthcoming.

Conclusion

This matter has been ongoing for some considerable time without successful negotiation between Officers and the applicant’s agent and without any prospect of a retrospective application.  It is therefore recommended that Members authorise Officers to commence enforcement action to ensure that the unauthorised signage is removed.
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